Orie D. Hanley III
4327 Jacksonville Road
Howard, PA 16841

March 6,2015

Marion Township
4337 Jacksonville Road
Howard, PA 16841

Dear Marion Township Supervisors,

I am writing in regards to Supervisor Ken Roan, addressing the recent events and origination of such events. Over the past eighteen months, Mr. Roan has been harassing my family and I. This began over five years ago, and the harassment has grown exponentially. Over the years, particular subjects such as my family's pet goat, and now the shed on top of my hill, have become points of contention. However, the situation has reached a climax when I discovered that Mr. Roan was throwing screws into my family's driveway.

On Friday, February 27 2015, the State Police were contacted about screws being thrown into my driveway, where the family vehicles are normally parked. In addition to the many screws found, I have had to have three screws removed and the tires repaired on the main family vehicle. My particular concern with this situation is that if my family were to have been in a vehicle with damaged tires, thanks to the screws, a substantial loss of life would take place. On the 27th, Mr. Roan admitted to the State Trooper that he had thrown the screws found that day. The trooper issued a citation for harassment. Now that this has been revealed, I believe the screws that I have been finding for months have been deliberately thrown onto our property.

Over the past year, Mr. Roan has been verbally harassing my wife, daughter, and I while in the employment of Marion Township. This was while Mr. Roan had been traveling in the township trucks, and working on road crew. In addition to the verbal harassment, we have had to relocate the playset in the yard, due to the children feeling unsafe with Mr. Roan working at the rear of the township building and staring into the yard.

Seven years ago, the former board of supervisors had granted us permission for a goat to be raised as a 4-H project. Three and a half years after the goat came here to live our home, Mr. Roan claimed anonymous complaint letters and phone calls about the goat were received at his home. When pressed for details by the other supervisors, no answer had been provided by Mr. Roan about the letters and phone calls. Our household received several letters in regards to the same issue. In turn, I spoke with neighbors, all whom stated that they were not responsible for the letters, and revealed to me that they liked the goat's charming personality and playfulness.

The remaining issue at hand is the shed structure on the hill. A letter was received from the zoning officer exactly one week after the State Police were called to investigate the issue of the screws being thrown into the driveway. There was a conversation with the zoning officer on the same evening the letter was received, correcting the situation. The letter itself was about removing the goat shed, which had already been planned to be removed in the spring and summer months. As a side note: the shelter was maintained as discussed with the zoning officer when the goat was approved to live in town. A gentleman's agreement had been reached at the time, between Mr. Weight and myself in regards to the shelter being removed after that goat left the property. After communicating to the other supervisors and zoning officer, it came to light that Mr. Roan had been pushing the issue with removing the shed for several months. It is evident to me that it would have taken an excessive amount of work looking for documentation of a verbally approved non-permanent structure.

In conclusion, the harassment of my family caused by Mr. Roan has reached a climax, and is now endangering my family, causing anxiety of further retaliations, either from his position within the township, or Mr. Roan personally. Mr. Roan has used the supervisor's position to harass my family and others. The use of this position in this way is unethical and detrimental to the progress of the township and the safety of my family.

Thank you for your time.

Orie D. Hanley III